
 
 

 

 
 

 
06/02/2021 
 

Honorable Jerald Marberry 
City of Flippin 
P.O. Box 40 
Flippin, AR 72634 
 

RE: NPDES Permit AR0021717, AFIN 45-00021 
 

Dear Mayor Marberry: 
 

The application for modification of your NPDES Permit and for issuance of a State Construction Permit 
was received on November 9, 2020, with additional information received by December 1, 2020. A request 
was received on May 27, 2021 to change the referenced permit modification application of NPDES 
Permit AR0021717 to a revoke and reissue application. Since all submitted information received by May 
27, 2021 satisfies the completeness requirements of a revoke and reissue application, and a complete 
application has been submitted within 18 months of the expiration of the current NPDES Permit, the 
permit will be revoked and reissued as requested. 
 
All permits are issued in accordance with federal and state priorities for water pollution abatement. 
Therefore, it is possible that the processing of this application for permit renewal may take some time 
depending on the relative priority of the discharge in comparison with others. However, every effort will 
be made to expedite the processing of your permit. In the event that a renewal permit is not issued prior to 
the expiration date of your current permit, your expiring permit will continue in effect after the expiration 
date because you have submitted an administratively complete renewal application at least 180 days prior 
to the expiration date of your current permit (as required in 40 CFR §122.21(d) and Arkansas Pollution 
Control and Ecology Commission [APC&EC] Rule 6.201). You must continue to meet your existing 
permit requirements until a renewal permit is issued.  
 
Pursuant to Act 163 of 1993 and APC&EC Rule 8.205, public notice must be given for all permit 
applications submitted to this Division. The public notice which was placed in The Mountaineer Echo in 
Marion County on December 31, 2020, fulfills this requirement. Any additional information required to 
be in a public notice will be included in the public notice for the draft permit. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Faizan Khan of my staff at faizan.khan@adeq.state.ar.us or at 
(501) 682-0670. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Carrie McWilliams, P.E. 
Engineer Supervisor, NPDES Permits 
Office of Water Quality, Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR, 72118 
 

cc: Mayor Jerald Marberry, Responsible Offical: jgmmarberry@gmail.com  
 JL Wagoner, Cognizant Official: cofmaintenance@hotmail.com 
 Sandy Balogh, Acting Mayor: courtclerk@cityofflippin.com 
 John S. Selig, P.E., Consulting Engineer: jselig@ce-associates.biz   
 


